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Dear children, 

At this moment, My Immaculate Heart still finds itself united to the essential Hearts of each little
child of Africa, so that these small souls may achieve the spiritual and moral relief they need.

In an ardent way, I wish that, in Africa, the door of My Grace may open, a grace of opportunities
and hope for the adolescents and youth, so that My children of Africa may know that it is possible
to live a different experience upon the surface of the Earth.

An experience that may allow for the awakening of their spiritual and inner values, values that will
help them to be good people, just as they are good and simple in spirit, something that all My
children of the world should learn to acknowledge.

Africa must be itself, as it was at its origins, from its deepest roots of union with the Divine and that
which is Cosmic.

Therefore, through the current humanitarian mission in progress, the three Divine Messengers are
preparing another inner scenario, so that the external scenario may be improved, harmonized and
corrected, so that all My children may have the dignity they lost, not only as human beings, but also
the dignity of recognizing themselves and feeling as worthy children of God.

Thus, in Africa, the gifts of hope, the opportunities and the New Earth have just begun to be
gestated. 

My Africa, you are a part of My Heart, you are My aspiration of the new cradle of the New
Humanity.

Let us pray so that Africa may be itself and no longer belong to exploiters and bandits.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother, the Virgin Mary, Rose of Peace


